Addendum to HAPARA’s proposed submission:  March 2018
Equality Analysis Report

Paragraph 1.7

Quote: “While the council is required to develop a Local Plan that reflects the views and aspirations of local communities across the district (both residential and business) …”

[bookmark: _GoBack]Comment: The 2017 November Consultation Statement shows that only a handful of amendments have been made to the plan out of the thousands of responses received.  Most of the changes made have been wording amendments and most of these appear to be in response to site promoters, property developers, agents or related businesses.  Out of the 714-page document, it is difficult to find any amendment that has been made as a result of representations from local communities.

The NPPF defines “Local Plan” as “The plan for the future development of the local area, drawn up by the local planning authority in consultation with the community.”  Paragraph 69 says “local planning authorities should aim to involve all sections of the community in the development of Local Plans..”

Despite the large number of responses made, from the public’s perspective, the consultation process has not taken any account of their “views and aspirations”, and has all the signs of having a pre-determined outcome. In that respect the consultation process has not fulfilled the spirit or the intentions of national planning guidance. 


